
IOCC fosters within our society the teachings of our Lord: Love of God, love of neighbor, taking care 
of the least of our brethren.

When I think of the work and ethos of IOCC, it reminds me of my personal experience of a disaster  
in 1972. Hurricane Agnes left scars across the Wyoming Valley in northeast Pennsylvania as the 
Susquehanna River rose to eight feet above flood stage. My family’s home was inundated to half of 
the second floor; my childhood parish up the street, St. 
John the Baptist, also flooded. In the aftermath, response 
teams organized by the American Red Cross and others 
came to our aid. 

Twenty years later, in 1992, IOCC was established, and 
is now an Orthodox organization active in US disaster 
response (and humanitarian service around the world). 
Our local parish of St. Andrew in Baltimore supports 
this work in various ways: They participate in the annual 
IOCC Souper Bowl Sunday, our children have packed 
hygiene kits, and one parishioner coordinated a group to 
run for IOCC in the Baltimore Running Festival. 

I’ve had the opportunity to train and deploy as a Frontliner in IOCC’s disaster relief work. The ministry  
of presence, coupled with the ministry of action in the spirit of God’s love, was readily accepted. In 
one instance, we shopped for items needed in a shelter. The shelter manager was excited that we  
could provide exactly what they’d asked for; residents also offered thanks. Employees and customers 
in stores where we bought items, upon seeing the IOCC emblem on the vests we wore, began to  
converse with us and expressed gratitude that IOCC had come to help. In addition, we worked 
closely with the IOCC team in clean-up activities. Our endeavors enabled us to bring hope, comfort, 
and inner peace to those facing grief, pain, and suffering in the aftermath of the disaster. 

Fall 2020

Love of God & Love of Neighbor
continued from front cover

 

Priest  Priestto
IOCC for over 28 years has provided aid in times of need—both in our 
nation and in many countries. For the essential ministry of IOCC to continue, 
your support is needed to tell the great story and share in this work. Let us 
remember to love God and to serve Him. Let us give of our talents, gifts, and 
time in support of IOCC. Let us also do as our Lord taught us: Love God, 
love our neighbor, and take care of our brethren. 

Very Reverend Theodore Boback, Rector 
St. Andrew Orthodox Church | Baltimore, MD
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